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Get Up, Stand Up, Show Up! NAIDOC Week at      
Warren Central School! 
What a wonderful week it was!  
A big thank you to our guest speaker Ms Dimiti 
Trudgett who delivered a powerful speech at the 
school’s opening ceremony. Ms Trudgett shared her 
journey on becoming Principal Education Officer, 
Coordinator Schooling, Learning Strategy, Aboriginal 
Outcomes and Partnerships Directorate, Education 
and Skills Reform, NSW Department of Education.     
Ms Trudgett’s dedication to making a difference in 
education was inspiring. Ms Trudgett speaks to  
thousands of leaders to enable transformative 
change in public schools. What was especially        
exciting for many students was that Ms Trudgett  
attended Warren Central School and is related to 
many locals in the Warren community.    
Well done to students Zoey Daley, Jerome       
Amatto-Shepherd, Taylah Reid and Kallie-Lea Daley 
on delivering the Acknowledgement of Country and 
providing insights into this year’s theme at the   
opening ceremony.  
Ms Trudgett visited Secondary and Year 6 Our Place 
classes where she chatted with students about     
setting goals and achieving your dreams, despite the 
challenges. School      
Captains, Kallie-Lea Daley 
and Taylah Reid, gave Ms 
Trudgett a guided tour of 
some of the special  
learning programs we 
deliver in partnership 
with the community.   
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 2022 - Term 3                                   WHAT’S ON 
 Date Event Who 

Week 6 22-26 August Trial HSC Exams  Year 12 

 22 August Town Library visits WCS at  2pm  Kindergarten 

 22 August 1:20pm Wayilwan choir & dance 
1:50pm  Wayilwan Art 

Our Place 

 23 –24August School Merino Wether Challenge   9/10 Agriculture 

 24 August Ronny Gibbs Netball/Rugby League Secondary 

 26 August  Ridley/Trudgett Netball Gala   
RFS Cadetship Program  
8:35am: Wayilwan language and leadership 
1pm      : Rock Band 
1:50pm: String Octet 
1:50pm: Our Place: Girls violin 

3-6 
9-10 
Our Place 
Our Place 
Our Place 
Our Place 

Week 7 29 August 
29 August –    
2 September 
31 August 

Wayilwan Choir & Dance  
Book Week 
 
Book Week Assembly - K-6 Dress up 

Our Place 
K-12 
 
K-6 

 29 August - 
9 September 

Valid Test   Year 6 and 10 

 29 August  Wayilwan Choir & Dance  Our Place 

 30 August Senior Science Excursion   11-12 

 31 August Premier's Spelling Bee Regional Finals   

 31 August Subject selection - 5pm-6pm 
Subject selection - 6pm-7pm 

Stage 5 
Stage 6 

 30 August,       
1 September & 
2 September 

Father's Day Stall  K-12 

 30 August  Get Hooked Fishing  Marine 

 1 September  8:35am: Wayilwan language and leadership 
1pm      :  Rock Band 
1:50pm:  String Octet 
1:50pm:  Our Place: Girls violin 
2:20pm: Drums and Dance 

Our Place 
Our Place 
Our Place 
Our Place 
Our Place 

 2 September RFS Cadetship Program  
Gobonderty/Naraf Touch/Netball Gala Day 

9-10 
3-6 

Term Dates 2022 
 

Term 3 - Tuesday 19 July -  Friday 23 September  
 

Term 4 - Monday 10 October - Tuesday 20 December  
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The week concluded with a free BBQ and a    
wonderful concert showcasing Our Place: 
Wayilwan  Discovery and Music class                   
performances. 

Unearthed Emerald’s members, Zoey Daley,      
Jerome Amatto-Shepherd and Gracie Leonard 
performed an Archie Roach song, From Paradise 
and I Will Survive by Gloria Gaynor. 
The Our Place: Wayilwan Dance ensemble wowed 
the audience as they performed two dances     
choreographed by themselves and Mr Mackay, 
The Fish Dance and The Baiame Dance. Well 
done boys in Years 3-10 who are in this talented 
dance group. 
Well done to K-2 students who counted and sang 
in Wayilwan Language, you were awesome, great 
job! Congratulations also goes to Years 3-6 who 
sang the epic song From Little Things Big Things 
Grow, by Kev Carmody and Paul Kelly, which     
retells the powerful story of Vincent Lingiari and 
his fight for rights and freedom over eight long 
years. 
 

An important food for Wayilwan ancestors was 
the emu egg. Did you know that 12 chook eggs 
equal 1 emu egg? That makes lots of omelettes! 
Secondary students enjoyed cooking omelettes 
with Mrs Robertson. Students also made        
beautiful jewellery with beads and emu feathers. 
Mr Mackay led the art activities to produce some 
stunning work. 

Congratulations to all students who performed and 
assisted during the week! 
Thank you to Mrs June Hawkes, Dubbo Aboriginal       
Medical Service, RJ Merritt, Coen Naden, Domitian,       
Graham Burns, Behiye Suren-Burns and Warraan 
Widji Arts/Warren Performing Arts and Language 
Place Inc for your wonderful support and assistance 
in making our school’s NAIDOC Week so successful.  
 
Mrs Irving 
Head Teacher Aboriginal Learning 
and Engagement Centre 
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Year 12 Fundraising  
Tickets can be              
purchased from a Year 
12 student, the front     
office or by placing    
money in the envelope 
attached and returning 
it to school. Be sure to 
include your name and 
phone number on the 
envelope.  
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Merino Wether Challenge 
WCS Agriculture and Primary Industries students have 
again participated in the “School Wether Challenge”. We 
have had seven wethers at school for the past six months 
being prepared for the challenge. The students have been 
learning about handling sheep in yards, stock movement 
and behaviour, feeding and animal health. The wethers 
were regularly weighed and their feed intake and            
nutrition monitored as well as being prepared for         
competition. 
Students arrived  in Dubbo on Tuesday 23 August and 
Wednesday 24 August. Upon arrival they helped weigh 
the sheep and watched our sheep being shorn.  
Today the sheep are being judged  for the meat value.  
We would like to thank Haddon Rig for the donation of 
our shirts. Thank you Mr Hawkes, Mrs Harrison, Mr and 
Mrs Maclean for organising the sheep with this challenge.  
 

Social skill of the week:  
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Primary News 
2023 kindergarten enrolments 
We are now taking enrolments for kindergarten 
for 2023. If you know of anyone that has a child 
ready to start school next year, please ask them to 
come to the school to collect an enrolment pack-
age. Year 5 are visiting the pre-school this term 
and we will be holding our transition program later 
in the year, commencing in term four. Dates will 
be advertised closer to the event. 
Western district athletics carnival 
The following primary students gained selection to 
compete at the Western division athletics carnival 
on 16 September: Abbey, Clare, Kyreeka, Emmy, 
Artie, Drew, Ryan, Hayne, Paddy, Jack, Landon and 
Hugh. We wish them all good luck when they 
compete at Dubbo. 
Spelling Bee 
Thank you to the parents and carers that attended 
our school spelling bee. We had a few late entries 
and had 13 in our junior section and 15 in our sen-
ior. This was tremendous and we saw some amaz-
ing spelling throughout the rounds. Congratula-
tions to Rahni and Abigail who won their respec-
tive sections, they will receive an invitation to com-
pete at the regional spelling bee later this term. 
Naidoc Week 
What a great week was had by all. We thank Mrs 
Irving, Ms Oates and Mr Mackay who organised 
some wonderful events to celebrate NAIDOC 
week. It was wonderful to see the children, parents 
and community members that joined us, enjoying 
the indigenous games, assembly, BBQ, the camp 
oven stew and johnny cakes. 
Ridley/Trudgett netball gala day 
We have a new date for the gala day. Students in 
years 3 to 6 have nominated to play at the gala day 
Friday 26 August. Permission notes have been sent 
home and need to be returned asap. 
Gobondery/NARRAF touch footy/netball gala 
day 
Students have nominated to play either netball or 
touch football at our upcoming gala day.             
Permission notes must be signed and returned 
asap. 
 
 

Talent show reminder 
It’s exciting to advise that the years 5 and 6 will be 
having a bit of fun and holding a talent show. This 
is to raise funds for the end of year farewell       
function for year 6. The date is in term 4, Thursday 
20 October and will start at about 5:30pm with a 
sausage sizzle dinner for $5.00 per person. There 
will be an entry cost for adult audience of $5.00 
per ticket entry, entry for children will be free. 
There will also be snacks, chips, drinks for sale. All 
children will be expected to have an adult           
supervisor accompany them. 
Entry and dinner will be by pre-order and notes 
with further details and order forms will be sent 
home  
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Kindergarten 
Kindergarten celebrated 100 days of school! As our 
Kinder's are 100 days wiser they came dressed as             
100- year-olds. We spent the day exploring the number 
100, writing about what we would do if we had $100 
and when we are 100, making fairy bread with 100s and 
1000s and celebrating all the amazing things we have 
done at school so far. What a fun day we had!  
Miss Squires 

 
 

Year 1 have been super busy      
learning about the bossy e in 
spelling, learning about different 
animals like whales, possums,      
dingoes & writing information      
reports. We celebrated Naidoc Day 
& Science week with lots of fun   
activities- playing & learning         
together. 
Mrs Woodhill 

Year 2 
Year 2 loved participating in the STEM   
challenge last Wednesday. It was great to 
work with students from K-6 and use our 
teamwork skills to solve a problem. 
Mrs Bruce 

Year 1 
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Respectful 

Responsible 

Learners 
The Student of the Week program was established with the       
purpose of celebrating individual academic achievement as well as 
recognising students who model the PBL core values Respectful 
Responsible Learners.  Congratulations to these students. 

Week 3 

Week 4 

Assistant Principal Awards 

Week 5 



TERM 2 ISSUE 8 2022 

WARREN CENTRAL SCHOOL PAGE 14 RESPECTFUL, RESPONSIBLE LEARNERS 

 

 

 Book Week 

The library is a hive of activity as we prepare for Book Week which is being celebrated next week. The 
Children’s Book Council of Australia theme for this year is ‘Dreaming with Eyes Open’!  
In library classes, we have been examining the shortlisted books for this year in the various categories. 
We are very fortunate to have all these award-winning books in our library. The winning books have 
already been announced and can be viewed on the CBCA website or in our library. 
We are also hosting a Scholastic Book Fair. All students will have an opportunity to view the book fair 
in library classes and complete a wish list. Notes and a brochure will also be distributed with further 
information about purchasing books. Thankfully, all members can visit us in person this year which is 
very exciting. Our library is very well resourced due to the generous support from our community of 
our annual book fair. We are open every day between the hours of 8:30am-3:15pm until Friday        
September 2. 
We will be holding our Book Character Parade and Assembly next Wednesday at 12 noon in the 
school hall. We encourage all children to dress up as their favourite book character or something   
related to the theme of ‘Reading with Eyes Open’. We would love to see as many parents as possible 
and members of our school community join us this year. We would especially love to see              
grandparents and any other special friends. Everyone is welcome to attend, so spread the word. We 
are looking forward to seeing the vast array of characters parading, and have some special               
performances from our students for your entertainment! 
Following the assembly, please join our students for a picnic lunch in our playground. Our library will 
be open at lunchtime to look at our displays, award winners, and book fair. After lunch, K-6             
classrooms will be open for everyone to visit. We cannot wait to celebrate book week this year and 
look forward to seeing everyone in person! 
 
Premier’s Reading Challenge 
Premiers Reading Challenge registrations need to be completed in the next two weeks. If you have a 
child who has been reading at home and is yet to register, ask them to come and see Mrs Whittaker 
in the library and she will help them out. All students in K-2 have been registered. 
Mrs Narelle Whittaker 

Find your favourite book character for 
the Book Week Parade 31 August 
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Year 3 
Year 3 have been reading each weekday in 
groups.  The students have been working well, 
listening and discussing together about the 
books.  

Mrs Storer 

Year 4 

Year 4 are learning Technology with Mrs 
Noonan. Students have been practicing how to 
set up a PowerPoint with their name and     
background. Soon they will be learning how to 
add a video and photos.  
Mrs McCormack 
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Year 5 
Year 5 have completed their Uluru artwork and now 
have them displayed in the classroom.  
Mr Marshall 

Assistant Principal 
Mrs Bruce (Relieving) 
Mrs McCormack 
Instructional Leader 
Mrs Kater (Relieving) 

A Birthday bucket for  
 Emmy on Monday with 
her friends. 
 
 
Birthday Buckets can be 
purchased at the Canteen 
for $15. Leave money at the 
front office and we can  
organise a Birthday bucket 
for your child and their 
class. 
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Food Technology and 
Hospitality  
9/10 Food Technology made chicken spring rolls 
with sweet and sour sauce suitable for a special    
occasion. 11/12 Hospitality practiced the method of 
steaming and created Chinese pork steamed buns 
served with sweet chilli sauce.  
Mrs Robertson 

 



TERM 2 ISSUE 8 2022 

WARREN CENTRAL SCHOOL PAGE 12 RESPECTFUL, RESPONSIBLE LEARNERS 

 

Western Schools 
Sports Association 
Athletics carnival  
Emily Wise, Toby Cosgrove, Charlie Gale and Harry 
Taylor recently competed in the Western Schools 
Sports Association Athletics carnival. 
All gave strong performances in their respective 
events and were admirable representatives for 
Warren Central School. 
Congratulations to Emily (2nd in high jump) and 
Toby (equal 1st in 100m and 2nd in long jump) who 
have qualified to compete in Sydney at the 
State  carnival in September. 
Good luck Emily and Toby! 
Ms Taylor 

Auquaponics 
Last week Ian from Aqualife and Mathew from 
Royal Flying Doctor Service were at the school to 
update the aquaponics system. Mathew is the 
GROW coordinator who funded the aquaponic 
program while Ian is the person who designed 
and built the system. 
To take full advantage of these two experts 
knowledge, year 7 and the 9/10s went down to 
the aquaponics system to see how water           
influences everything we do. 
Year 7 - Have been studying water in the world 
and have just finished covering the water cycle. 
Students went to the aquaponics system to learn 
about how water can be used for farming, and 
how very little water is needed to sustain the  
system. They learned about the closed loop     
system and how the fish poo is used as food for 
plants. They have got to handle some yabbies! A 
quiz at the end by Ian showed the students had 
absorbed a lot of information. 
Year 9/10 - Have been studying environmental 
change. We have recently covered the               
hydrological cycle and have started look at plant 
and animal adaptions in preparation for their 
projects. Adaptions help plant and animal       
survive in their environments for example cactus, 
have adapted to cope with extreme heat and 
lack of water. Students went to the aquaponics 
system to learn how yabbies have adapted to 
their environment. Ian also gave examples of 
how other animals have adapted to aquatic   
ecosystems. 
Mr Evans 
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Science Week is Australia’s largest annual celebration of 
science, technology, engineering and mathematics (STEM), 
held from 13 to 21  August 2022.   
Last week primary students were encouraged to explore 
and work in teams to make a bridge. Great teamwork K-6. 
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Secondary News 
Year 12 are currently completing their year 12 trials, 
their final in school task before the HSC exams, this 
week. In week 9, year 11 will be completing their final 
assessment task, The Preliminary Exit Examination. 
 
Parents of students in current years 8, 9 and 10 are        
invited to subject selection meetings for 2023, next 
Wednesday 31st August . These meetings allow        
parents, students and teachers to talk about what is       
involved in different subjects, so subjects will be     
successfully selected. 
 
Mrs Hamilton 
Head Teacher 

 

Year 12 Visual Design  
 Andy’s Major Visual Design Project 

Andrew Harrison successfully completed his   
major project for Visual Design last week. He had 
the choice to work in a specific area of design 
and he chose Graphic Design: Illustration and 
Cartooning. Andrew is very talented and enjoys 
drawing manga characters. His artwork is 
strongly influenced by Japanese manga artist 
Koyoharu Gotouge’s series Demon Slayer. Andy 
has designed a painting with four of the           
protagonist’s from the series using acrylic paint. 
 
Miss Maxwell 

Deputy Principal  
Ms Taylor 
Head Teachers 
Mrs Hamilton 
Mrs Robinson 

Andrew’s artwork made this year. 


